Lincoln Parish School Board

410 South Farmerville Street Ruston, Louisiana 71270-4699 Phone 318-255-1430 - Facsimile 318-255-1433



Mike Milstead Superintendent

Joe E. Mitcham, Jr. President

MEMO

TO:

Lincoln Parish School Board Members

FROM: M

Mike Milstead, Superintendent

DATE:

February 1, 2018

RE:

Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of Ruston Regarding the

Exchange of Lincoln Center for the Capital Outlay Expense Planned at the

New Ruston Sports Complex

Background

At the September 2017 meeting of the Lincoln Parish School Board, the Board voted to approve the Capital Outlay Plan as presented by the Superintendent. Included in the plan were payments to the City of Ruston over a several year period for additions/ Improvements that included new softball fields and tennis courts, which could be used by Lincoln Parish high schools. Since that time after several conversations between the Mayor of Ruston, Ronnie Walker, and Superintendent Mike Milstead, it has been determined that a property exchange between the City and the Lincoln Parish School Board might be more advantageous to both parties. School Board property being considered for this exchange is the present Lincoln Center (formerly Lincoln High School).

Recommendation

That the Lincoln Parish School Board allow the Superintendent to pursue a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of Ruston concerning the exchange of Lincoln Center and its associated property for the Capital Outlay expense planned at the new Ruston Sports Complex.

Contact Person

Mike Milstead